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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

FINANCE COMMITTEE

20th May 2005 - commencing at 10:00 hours

Held at SCMS Headquarters Office

Minutes

Attending.

	Norman Finlay, President (Chairman)
	Dave Spence

	John Wallace
	John Banister 

	Paul Owen, Secretary
	


Apologies

	Chris Spencer, Vice President
	Eric Walker

	Bruce Smith
	


1. Minutes to Last Meeting (18th March 05)

· Copy available on SCMS Web Site – “http://www.scmshq.org/council”. User ID: “scmsopen” Password: “graduate” (all lowercase without quotation marks).

The minutes to the last meeting were agreed. 

2. Matters Arising

A reply to the Auditors Letter to Management is still outstanding, after discussion it was agreed to invite John Banister to assist the Secretary in examining the situation and agreeing a reply.

3. Society’s Financial Position

Thanks were offered to those involved in the financial situation of the Society that was considered to be satisfactory overall particularly due to the increasing income from the MCA work.

Norman Finlay remarked that several vessels have gone overseas and do not require being under the Workboat Code but owners are electing to keep their Coding and are being provided with assistance with a checklist to assist them with keeping them up to Code standard. This provides additional revenue for the Society that would otherwise be lost.

The Secretary reported that additional income is anticipated, that is not included in the current budget, of £12,500 from the registration of 90 new vessels for coding, this will also provide a recurrent annual income of £4,500. He also pointed out that with this steady increase in the office workload more office support staff might soon be required.

4. Any Other Business

NewsLink: The Secretary asked Finance Committee to consider if the budget might be increased for NewsLink to enable other options for production to be considered, it was recommended by John Wallace and seconded by Dave Spence that the publication could be sent to a Commercial Editor and that the budget for this item can be at least doubled with a view to producing two or three issues each year. Agreed

5. Date of Next Meeting

September 2005 – subject to Council decision and Annual Dinner.

